

Hanson Historical Commission Meeting Minutes 04/12/17

The meeting was called to order at 6:00 pm in the lunchroom at Town Hall.

Members Present: Allan Clemons, Marcus Linn, Tom Hickey, Lawrence Mills and Patty Norton

March minutes were approved with change of 10,00 to \$10,000. Motion made by Allan and seconded by Marcus. Passed 5-0.

Planning grant update:

Mr. McCue, Town Administrator, responded for us that we want the grant pending town meeting. Tom will not be able to be at Town Meeting so Patty will represent HHC.

Marisa Eocobacci arrived at 6:02 pm and Teresa Santalucia arrived at 6:04 pm.

The MPPF grant for Schoolhouse #4 was not put through per Tom since it required a few items that Patty did not have access to. Tom thought that we could obtain a grant from MPPF for Camp Kiwanee and that would be better.

Allan will get quote for Schoolhouse #4 and if over \$10,000. we will pull out of warrant until later date. A motion was made by Allan that HHC will join Hanson Historical Society to support the application of painting and repairing the Schoolhouse #4 up to \$10,000. Seconded by Teresa and passed 7-0.

Allan gave an update on the Bonney House. SSVT have been working on it and Patty stated that she took pictures and sent them to



2017 MAY
A 11:25



the Express and thus the Express had them in last weeks paper.

Nice notice.

Bi Centennial Committee- Marcus has been sworn in and Allan has tried but unable to be sworn in yet. There have been no meetings.

Long Range plan -

1. April – Survey/grant done if warrant article approved
We can only fund 90 properties and the cemeteries
2. inventory of properties – Historical Society members and other places items stored should be archived.
3. Schoolhouse – we have covered that
4. Historical markers- boulders per Allan and have the town put them in place

Survey -

Original could have done better – Allan states that some properties are gone. Assessor's has some dates wrong. It would be nice to update pictures from prior survey. MHC revisit prior survey for update. Teresa has a pamphlet of the 10 oldest homes. Tom, as point person, will go to meeting at commission in May. It would be nice again to do a book & thumb drive. We should be taking pictures of those on prior survey. Allan, Teresa, Marisa & Patty volunteered to help. Allan asked if MHC could correct errors on prior survey? There are about ½ dozen that matter.

Tom stated that the Hanson Express should run a note that HHC will be out & about doing pictures.

Demolition by law- Teresa will check into.

Teresa will write a note on the inventory process.

Motion made by Allan at 6:45 pm to adjourn and seconded by Marcus. Passed 7-0.

Respectively submitted,

Patty Norton